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SAINT TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH VESTRY MEETING MINUTES – FINAL 
18 December 2022 

Update Date: 12/24/2022 
 
SUMMARY:  
MOTIONS:  

• The vestry unanimously approved a COLA for parish employees for 2023 of 6.8% - per the 
recommendation from the Diocese of California 

• The vestry unanimously approved the 2023 housing resolutions for Pastor Todd Bryant and 
Associate Pastor Susan Geisler-O’Neil. 

• Approve 2023 Budget framework as outlined by Dick Firth – approved unanimously. 

• The minutes of the November 2022 vestry meeting, the treasurer’s report, the rector’s report and 
the several submitted vestry commission reports were approved as submitted. 

 

Attendees:  Ade Adekunle, Karen Anderson, Todd Bryant, Jacque Chiavini, Gabel Chong-Horsley, Rayne 
Devlin, Dick Firth (NV), Scott MacDougall, Kris Manning, Cecilia Oduwole, Steve Oki, Sally Shea 
Potts(NV),  Charlie Wills, Susan Geissler-O’Neil (NV),  

 
Absent:  Liz Knape 
  
 
1. Opening Prayer – Pastor Todd 

Pastor Todd prayed for the concerns voiced by the vestry members and peace.   

2. Review and Confirm Agenda – There was no premeeting agenda. 

3. Introduction of Guests – There were no guests at the meeting 

4. Recurring Action Items – Minutes, Treasurer’s, Rector’s, and Commission Reports  

a. Approve minutes from the November 2022 vestry meeting. 

b. Treasurers Report,  Balance Sheet and P&L through November 30, 2022, in that order 

c. Commission and other Reports  

• Rector 

• Administration  

• Communications 

• Fellowship 

• Outreach 

• Worship 

 MOTION:  The vestry approves the minutes of the November vestry meeting,  the report and documents 

submitted by the treasurer and the several submitted rector and commission reports submitted prior to 

the meeting. 
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5. Non-Recurring Action Items  

a. 2023 COLA for church employees 

MOTION  to approve the Diocese recommended COLA of 6.8 % for 2023- unanimous approval. 

b. PASTOR TODD BRYANT HOUSING RESOLUTION – Approved as updated 

WHEREAS the Rev.  Todd Bryant is employed as a minister of the Gospel by St. Timothy’s Episcopal 
Church in Danville, CA, which does provide a residence for him, but does not provide the full cost 
of maintaining such residence; the Vestry of St. Timothy’s resolves that of the total compensation 
of approximately $106,656.00  to be paid to the Rev. Todd Bryant during 2023, that $85,324  be 
designated a housing allowance within the meaning of that term as used in Section 107 of the IRS 
Code of 1986. 

c. ASSOCIATE PASTOR SUSAN GEISLER-O’NEIL HOUSING RESOLUTION – Approved 

WHEREAS The Rev. Susan Geissler-O’Neil is employed as a minister of the Gospel by the Episcopal 
Church of St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church, Danville, California which does not provide a residence 
for her; the Vestry of St. Timothy’s resolves that of the total annual compensation of 
approximately $80,300 to be paid to The Rev. Susan Geissler-O’Neil during the year 2023, 
$48,000.00 is to be designated a housing allowance within the meaning of that term as used in 
Section 107 of the IRS Code of 1986. The vestry further resolves that the amount designated as 
housing allowance shall apply to calendar year 2023 and all future years during which each of the 
above ministers are employed by Episcopal Church of St. Timothy. 

 

6. Discussion Items 

a. 2023 Budget – Preliminary budget drafted and reviewed by the Finance Committee 

Dick shared 4 handouts with the vestry 

• 2022 Pledge & Related Income History 

• 2023 Budget Planning – Expenses Update 

• Income Outlook for 2023 

• 2023 Budget Summary 

MOTION: Approve 2023 Budget framework as outlined by Dick Firth – approved unanimously 

 

Dick asked that vestry think about how to fill the gap between income and expenses – i.e. mid-year 

campaign. 

Dick expects that 2022 should end with a slight surplus 

Pastor Todd wants to acknowledge the gift of Bette Davis and its impact on our 2022 finances 
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b. 2023 Vestry 

• Nominating Committee – Vestry members going off vestry  - Jacque Chiavini, Scott 

MacDougall, Rayne Devlin 

• Pastor Todd expressed the opinion that vestry members should be confirmed 

Episcopalians or in the process toward being confirmed 

• Jacque shared the people that they are talking to about joining vestry. 

1. Michael Brown 
2. Teresa Rajaratnam 
3. Taipei Ojetade 
4. Ron Tsung 
 
5. Holding off on reaching out to Darrell Klingman 

 

• Pastor Todd asked the vestry if they are comfortable with the ethnic and sexual mix of 

nominees 

7. FYI 

a. Annual Meeting & Annual Report 

• Sally will draft the Annual Report for the Annual Meeting and give it to the Parish 

Administrator to complete and print.  The aim is to publish the report by the Sunday 

BEFORE the annual meeting on Sunday, February 5. 

• Schedule for Annual Report for 2022 

1. December 27 – Sally sends schedule and 2021 input to authors 

2. January 18, 2023 (vestry meeting) Input due to Sally via email or Google Drive. 

3. Sunday, January 22 – Draft report to Parish Admin 

4. Thursday, January 26 – Print Annual Report 

5. Sunday, January 29 – Annual Report available at Church 

6. Sunday, February 5 – Annual Meeting after 10:00 am service – 1 service 
 

Submitted by Sally Shea Potts, Vestry Clerk 
 

Next Tidings Deadline – January 6, 2023 
Next Regular Vestry Meeting – 18 January 2023 
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Treasurer’s Report  
December 18, 2022 

Financial Summary, YTD January through November 

 Actual Budget 

Total Income $725,801 $608,019 
Total Expenses $651,071 $724,327 

Net Operating Income $74,730 ($116,309) 
 

• November financials show the following:  

o Pledge income was 45.3 k versus plan of 55.3 k. Expenses were 7.4 k below plan. 

o As a result, November net operating income was (14.1 K) versus plan of ($10.6 k). 

• For the YTD through November, the Parish continues to be in decent financial shape.  This is 

because income is higher than planned, partly as a result of the parish’s response to our fund-

raising request this past spring. 

Other 

• Venmo transactions in November totaled about $2,887.  Of this amount, $2,562 was designated 

for the food box campaign. 

• Account 62604 – Clergy Discretionary Fund activity YTD 11/30 = $60.00. 

• Preschool Financial Update:  The Preschool has 35 students enrolled.    The school lost 0.7 k in 

October; YTD the loss is $20.6 k. 

 

Submitted by Dick Firth, Treasurer 
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Rector Report 
December 2022 

 
 
Lots of Good things in December 
 
Thank you for all you have done for Christmas food boxes – 175! Thank you to 
Sally for leading the charge and all the volunteers who made our packing day 
great. Thank you to our St. Nicholas cookie bakers, Sara, Mae, Carleen, Joann, 
Emily, and Marie-Clare. Thank you to St. Nicholas aka Rob for a great children’s 
time. Thank you to Scott, Neal, Charlie, and Steve for helping us put in the new 
refrigerator. Thank you for supporting our current warm winter drive and look 
for more details about Winter Night’s Shelter in January. 
 
 
Budget time! 
 
Thanks 
Todd 
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2022-12 Admin Commission Report 

ParishSoft Replacement with Breeze  

● Carleen and Sally continue to clean up Breeze database after the transfer 

● Carleen has completed transfers of those online givers who want to use Breeze.   

● We have decided to postpone the rollout of Breeze to Members until early January.   

○ Steve being out all of November, Carleen out most of December, Sally out from mid-

December to mid-January.  We felt we did not have enough support to handle a general 

rollout. 

○ We have decided to only allow access by invitation as we do not want to have invitations 

languishing with people not interested in having an account. 

● We have created Tags for both the Bell Choir and Choir so that it will make it easy for Myles to 

send out notifications.  Myles has been trained in the usage of this functionality. 

 

Office Events 
● We have decided to replace our old Folding machine which has been ordered and has arrived.   

● We are waiting for installation at this time. 
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Communications Commission Monthly Report 

December, 2022 

 

Actions taken since November, 2022:  

● Facebook page updates 

● Review of Website updates 

● Review of Web Page Responsibilities document.  

● Review of Communication Vehicles document   

● Review of Communications Handbook document 

 

Please click on links to review and provide any feedback you may have. 

 

Submitted by: 

Ade Adekunle 

 
=========================================================== 

 

Fellowship Report 

December 2022 

 

 

 

• Lovely Fellowship is happening. 

 

• The signup sheet process is working and new people are signing up to learn how to do coffee 

hour . 

 

• December is covered for 10am coffee hours and January needs 1 or 2, I think I will cover one of 

those. 

 

 

Submitted by Karen Anderson 

  

https://www.facebook.com/sttimsdanville/
https://www.sainttimothysdanville.org/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lXkW7CO70XAhXVHUDieUc6uJIVCHCqxV/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lXkW7CO70XAhXVHUDieUc6uJIVCHCqxV/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FXOV8iTAzo10ADmuQ-r5sn5KL5V4TIyU/view?usp=sharing
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Outreach Update for Vestry Meeting Dec‘22. (G. Chong-Horsley) 

Adopt-a-bike 
• After a 3-year hiatus the program moved to its new location in the Alamo Safeway Shopping Center, and has 

been very active in the past 2 months accepting used bikes and volunteer assistance in preparing the bikes 

for donations to local non-profits. Tania has been collecting donations and I have been approving expenses 

for bike parts, helmets &  U-locks for that program. 

 

Warm Winter Drive for Trinity Center and Loaves and Fishes 
• From Dec11 – Jan15 

• Collection boxes in front of Parish Hall and Grace house 

• Items needed – Socks, hats/scarves/gloves, warm pants/jeans, plastic ponchos/thermal blankets, small 

toiletries 

• Two volunteers needed to help (contact Leslie/Steve Mason/Nora) 

 

MCC Christmas Food box + Rice and Beams 
• We have delivered at least 175 BOXES to MCC. On Sunday, November 13, the attendees at the 4:00 service 

filled 400 plastic bags with rice and beans.  Those bags were added to each “St Timothy’s” box. On Friday, 

December 2, the Alamo Safeway delivered enough food to fill 100 boxes. On Saturday, December 3rd 

volunteers filled those boxes in the parish hall in less than 2 hours!  Boxes were loaded onto the rental truck 

(thank you John G ), then Tania and Wally delivered the boxes to Monument Crisis Center. What a great way 

to celebrate the holiday season – thanks Sally for organizing all the volunteers to make this happen! 

CC Interfaith Coalition 
• Purpose: Contra Costa Interfaith Coalition acts as a  communications link between churches that have 

volunteers and other resources, and the agencies which provide social services in the county. 

• Projects: CCIC organizes faith-based communities in Contra Costa County into a human service network. 

T\hey work closely with social services in the county who provide food, shelter and clothing to the needy 

(focusing on House furnishing program – linens, furniture, kitchen, food, cleaning supplies) 

• Outreach Committee reviewed their organization on Nov 14 and has voted to formally accept them as one 

of our partner ministries starting Jan 2023, with Tania Hanson DeYoung as the liaison 

 

FOTH 2023 
• FOTH-2023 DATE: – Tentatively, Saturday, September 9. Leslie will consult with the Rector. 

 

WINTER NIGHTS SHELTER January 23 – February 6, 2023 
• St. Timothy’s has hosted Winter Nights Shelter families since 2005! With the help of St. Timothy’s and Beth 

Chaim volunteers, we will open the Parish Hall to become a Winter Nights Shelter serving approximately 30 

guests (families with children). We will provide breakfast, lunch, and dinner; laundry services; showers; 

assistance with homework; space for play and relaxation. Transportation, counseling, and other services are 

provided by Winter Nights Shelter program. https://cccwinternights.org/  Note - All Staff, Guests and Onsite 

Volunteers must provide proof of full Covid vaccination. Contact Joann O at joannmarieoliver@gmail.com 

 

  

https://cccwinternights.org/
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Worship and Liturgy Report 

December, 2022 

The bulleted items are recurring each month. 

• Connected weekly with the entire liturgy teams for 8:00 a.m. and 10:00 a.m. services and secured 

substitutes when necessary. 

• Updated the website weekly to reflect changes in the rota. 

• Participated in some way with technology each Sunday. 

• Conferred with all Acolytes and Altar Guild members before and after each service. 

• Updated Attendance register weekly. 

 

In December 

• Inservice with Pastor Todd and Eucharistic Minister to review protocol for the introduction of wine into 

our service again. 

• Trained two more youth acolytes. 

• Gathered from those on the liturgy teams her/his availability for January and February of 2023. 

• Prepared rough draft of the rota for January and February of 2023. 

 

Submitted by Jacqueline Chiavini 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


